

Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh Ceanncheathrú Chorparáideach Cé n gCeannaithe Luimneach

Limerick City and County Council
Corporate Headquarters
Merchants Quay
V94 EH9
Limerick

T: +353 (0) 61 556 000

F: +353 (0) 61 415 266

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, 16th SEPTEMBER, 2021.

Question submitted by Councillor Donegan

I will ask at the next meeting of the Cappamore-Kilmallock Municipal District if there is a scheduled date for the planned drainage works to be commenced in Boherroe, Pallasgreen .

Reply:

The works at Boherroe, Pallasgreen will be carried out before the end of October.

Trevor McKechnie

Senior Executive Engineer

Trever Me Keehn

13th of September 2021



Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh Ceanncheathrú Chorparáideach Cé n gCeannaithe Luimneach

Limerick City and County Council
Corporate Headquarters
Merchants Quay
V94 EH9
Limerick

T: +353 (0) 61 556 000

F: +353 (0) 61 415 266

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, 16th SEPTEMBER, 2021.

Question submitted by Councillor Mitchell

I will ask at the next meeting of the Cappamore-Kilmallock Municipal District for an update in relation to removing the pedestrian crossing in Hospital on the Main Street and relocating same.

Reply:

The relocation of the pedestrian crossing is being carried out in conjunction with a proposal to construct a table top ramp across the junction of the R513 and the L1507 Knockainey Road. The traffic surveys required to justify the installation of the table top ramp have been completed and will be assessed this month. If approved, the table top ramp and the relocation of the pedestrian crossing will be carried out before the end of the year.

Trevor McKechnie

Senior Executive Engineer

Trever de Kechini

13th of September 2021

Oifig Dearadh Bóthar Náisiúnta an Mheáin Iarthair Comhairle Cathrach & Contae Luimnigh

Teach Lios an Fháltaigh, Tuar an Daill, Luimneach.



Mid West National Road Design Office Limerick City & County Council

Lissanalta House, Dooradoyle Road, Dooradoyle, Limerick, V94 H5RR.

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY 16th SEPTEMBER 2021

Question submitted by Councillor Martin Ryan

I will ask at the next meeting of the Cappamore-Kilmallock Municipal District for an update and progress report on the improvements at Beary's Cross on the N24

Reply:

Subsequent to the previous update in March 2021, the Compulsory Purchase Order (CPO), to acquire the land and to extinguish the rights of way necessary for construction of the proposed scheme, was confirmed by An Bord Pleanála on 10th May 2021.

The statutory period for third parties to seek leave to apply to the High Court for a judicial review of An Bord Pleanála's confirmation of the CPO has passed, and no such application for judicial review has been lodged in this case.

Transport Infrastructure Ireland have granted approval to Limerick City and County Council to commence the land acquisition stage and accordingly, Limerick City and County Council served Notices to Treat on all owners, lessees and occupiers for this scheme on 10th September 2021.

Transport Infrastructure Ireland have also granted approval to Limerick City and County Council to proceed to the detailed design and tender phase (Phase 5 of the TII Project Management Guidelines) of the scheme. This will necessitate the appointment of Technical Consultancy Service providers and the tender documents for this competition are currently being progressed by Mid West National Road Design Office.

Deirdre Clarke

Executive Engineer

Mid West National Road Design Office

13th September 2021 Our Ref: 0103_10_00006











Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh Ceanncheathrú Chorparáideach Cé n gCeannaithe Luimneach

> Limerick City and County Council Corporate Headquarters Merchants Quay V94 EH9 Limerick

> > T: +353 (0) 61 556 000

F: +353 (0) 61 415 266

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, 16th SEPTEMBER, 2021.

Question submitted by Councillor Martin Ryan

I will ask at the next meeting of the Cappamore-Kilmallock Municipal District for an update on the white lining to be implemented at Pallasgreen on the N24 after the Barna road junction.

Reply:

The road centreline marking on the N24, south east of Pallasgreen, has recently been completed.

Trevor McKechnie

Senior Executive Engineer

Trever Hc Keelins

13th of September 2021